Goodnews Bay students—

A trip to California

howling winds and deep snowdrifts will quickly fade from the memories of 10 students from the BIA school at Goodnews Bay as their jet plane circles over the San Francisco International Airport. An impossible dream has come true for these students—a trip to California.

Through their own efforts at fund-raising in the village they have been able to underwrite an extensive field trip to the golden state from May 21 to June 23.

They showed movies, sold doughnuts, popcorn, soda pop and hot dogs. Monthly dinners at school and bingo each Thursday night aided them greatly, also. Rummage sales proved to be good grounds for bargain hunters.

The itinerary will take them to San Francisco, Disneyland, Los Angeles, San Diego Zoo, desert country, Yuma Territorial Prisas, Palm Springs, Hearst Castle, Carmel, a week at Lake Tahoe and many other places of interest.

They have been given a great deal of assistance from the Good Shepherd Lutheran Church in Novato, Calif., home of Mrs. Sharon O'Brien, elementary teacher.

Patrick O'Brien, the principal, is very enthusiastic and excited about the trip and reports there have been many favorable responses from parties contacted in California. "It seems they are as excited about seeing our wonderful Eskimo children as we are at seeing California," he reports.

The students chosen to go are Virginia Beaver, Flora Jane Bavilla, Nellie Olsen, Pauline Galila, Elsie Chingliak, Julia Evan, Delmer Martin, Sonny Martin, Danny Galila and James Bogulikuk.



CALIFORNIA HERE WE COME—Goodnews Bay students are going to the Golden State. Standing, left to right: Delmer Martin, James Bogulikuk, Danny Galila, Clarence Martin, Nellie Olsen, Flora Jane Bavilla, Virginia Beaver. Seated: Julia Evan, Elsie Chingliak and Pauline Galila.